
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

National Survey  

Issue 8 
July 2022  

What you told us across Cwm Taf Morgannwg in 
May  & June 20 22  
 

9 7  people contacted us in total via our survey to share their  views and recent 

experiences of  a number of NHS services .   

Useful links about the Coronavirus:  
 
Cwm Taf Morgannwg University Health Board -  guidance on service 
changes:    https://ctmuhb.nhs.wales/covid -19/latest -service -
updates/  
 

Welsh Government ï guidance:  https://gov.wales/coronavirus      

As your independent NHS watchdog, all CHCs across W ales want to 
continue to play a vital part in reflecting peopleôs views and 
representing your interests in the NHS at this critical time.  
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

2  people  provided us with feedback about A & E .  

8 7  people  provided us with feedback  on  primary care .   

8  people provided us with feedback relating to other services such as  

Covid Vaccinations, Eye Surgery , Audiology Treatment Pharmac eutical  
and mental health .   
 
This bulletin offer s a snapshot of peopleôs feedback.   

Weôd like to thank everyone who wrote to us to share their  
experiences , the feedback  will be shared with  local  
NHS service providers.   
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A patient said about  their local GP surgery , ñIt is so much 
better having an e-consult service and being able to have 
telephone appointments and email photos if requested. It 
is far more manageable when needing to contact a GP 
when working/having young children.    GP s should 
invest more in online services rather than relying on 1 
hour phone ques ò 
 

 

Positive feedback we 

have receive d  
 

 
 

A patient said about  their local GP surgery  
ñE consult at the GP practice is an excellent 
service. Always contacted the same day , 
either to speak to a GP, to book an 
appointment or given advice via email. 
Doctor s are always caring and helpful and 
take time to listen. It is an excellent service 
for people who work full time.   All GP 
practices should offer a consult service ò 
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A patient said  ñVery rapid and 
responsive service from GP 
referral right through  to  
specialist treatment and 
routine follow -up  visits ò 
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ü We are still hearing that people are having difficulty with access to 
GP face to face appointments.  This includes for example routine and 
urgent appointments and booking an appointment with a specific GP. 
Numerous people told us that they were unable to obtain a face-to-
face appointment at their nearest branch surgery. 

 
ü Lengthy waits were reported for elective surgery. 

 
 
 
 
In addition to sharing feedback via our national survey, some individuals 
may wish to make a complaint with their NHS provider. If anyone would 
like free, confidential and independent support to raise a concern, please 
contact:- 

 
Cwm Taf Morgannwg Community Health Council complaints advocacy 
service  
Email: Advocacy.ctmchc@waleschc.org.uk  
Telephone: 01443 403590 
 
 

 
 
https://gov.wales/coronavirus 

   
  

Some of the less 

positive feedback we 
have recei ved  

 

Page 3 

mailto:enquiries.ctmchc@waleschc.org.uk
mailto:Advocacy.ctmchc@waleschc.org.uk


 

 

Vv                                   Website:                            Phone:                       Email:  

                               www.cwmtafmorgannwgchc.wales                  01443 405830           enquiries.ctmchc@waleschc.org.uk                   

 
 

 

  

Page 4 

ñMy elderly relativeôs hearing had deteriorated badly during the 
pandemic. They  contacted the  GP & the G P advised them that they 
may need to have their  ears syringed. The G P advised that the waiting 
list was so long that they should consider seeking private healthcare. 
They did this but still had to wait a few weeks, only to be told that 
there wasnôt sufficient wax to be removed. They went back to the  GP 
who advised that they would make a referral to the audiology 
dep ar tment . Several weeks later they were  assessed & told that they 
would need to wait another 16 weeks or so for another appointment. 
There was a total lack of empathy from staff, including from the 
receptionist, de spite the great lengths they went to , to get an 
assessment . The audiology dept should review patients with hearing 
aids on an annual basis. The audiology dept should make it clear to all 
GPs & patients in the area that patients with hearing aid devices can 
self - refer to audiology if their hearing deteriorates (not just in the 
event that thereôs an issue with the hearing aid). The staff need 
training to better understand the impact that hearing loss has on 
patients & show some empathy towards pati ents who are struggling to 
cope whilst enduring lengthy waits for treatment. ò   
 
Audiology ï Royal Glamorgan hospital  
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ñThe last few weeks I have been arranging & collecting a 
prescription for an elderly relative who is very poorly. I have had 
to queue outside the pharmacy for some time, only to be told 
when eventually seen that the prescription isnôt there. The first 
time I was told this I left the phar macy and went to the G P 
practice, where I was informed that it had been sent to the 
pharmacy. The last couple of times Iôve been told at the 
pharmacy that the prescription hasnôt arrived. Instead of leaving 
the pharmacy I rang the G P surgery from there. On  one occasion 
the prescription was then found but again another time I had to 
leave and contact the G P practice again. The G P practice have 
been great but the service at the pharmacy has been appalling. 
They never answer the telephone, even the GP receptio nist had 
to leave her practice to ring on a different phone as she said they 
wonôt answer to them! This is absurd.  The pharmacy needs to 
ensure patients prescriptions are made available & not do send 
patients away. To blame the GP practice is not only wro ng but is 
causing much distress (& harm) to patients who are left without 
their much -needed medication ò. 
 
Pharmacy ï Rhondda Cynon Taf  
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ñIt  is impossible to get an appointment, I need to see the GP 
urgently but I hang on the phone  for an hour then they cut me off,  
try again back to like 50th in the queue 45 mins no answer need 
go out so hang up, my problem is not resolved, god help if it was 
an emergency ,it is terrible, why can't it be like it was and you can 
see Docto rs in the surgery, they don't want to go to work do they, 
it  is disgusting the way people are treated . Why do we pay 
national insurance as we get nothing for the money we pay 
anym ore.ò 

 
GP Practice ï Bridgend  
 

ñI went to A  & E at 2 a.m.  with pain, after the first 
assessment I had to wait in the waiting room until 8 a.m. 
Then I was seen by the emergency surgical team and the 
next morning had my gallbladder removed.  I spent the night 
and the next day in the ward.  There was not enough staf f on 
duty, it seemed to be one sister and the occasional nurse, 
also breakfast wasn't served until after 9 a.m. ò 
 
A and E  ï Princess of Wales  
.ò 
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We will share  what people , and lo cal communities are telling us with  
your local NHS.  This will help them understand what people think is 
working really well, or not so well.  This can help them improve services 
for the future.  
 

Please share your  feedback  on NHS care during the Coronavir us 
pandemic by completing the  following survey http://ow.ly/ezsy50ER6ZG   
An easy read version can be found here  http://ow.ly/vXkN50GcKjc  

 
If you would like to speak to a member of our team about your 
experience, please phone us on 01443 405830  

 
You can also contact us through social media  
 

     https://twitter.com/CTMCHC  

   https://www.instagram.com/cwmtafmorgannwg_chc  

   https://facebook.com /CTMCHC  

 

Accessible formats  
If you would like this publication in an alternative format and/or 
language, please contact us. Our publications are also available 

to download and order from our website  

You can help make a 
difference!  
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